
The Grandmother Project was already working
with educational booklets that are used by
teachers in the commune of Vélingara,to educate
children and adolescents about the role of
grandmothers in Senegalese societies.This short
comic book is intended to be a fun and
educational tool that complements the booklets
and can be used by teachers with whom GMP
already works. Its main purpose is to illustrate
that grandmothers have accumulated many life
experiences and are therefore an important
source of advice for young people.

Making young people aware of the importance of
grandmothers and especially inviting youth to
confide in them not only benefits the children,
but also contributes to develop positive
relationships with grandmothers, value them and
ultimately increase their social connectedness
with youth and the community at large. In rural
communities with limited access to the internet,
comic books are a way to reach more children
and adolescent through the school system. 
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COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT INITIATIVE REPORT

«L’EXPÉRIENCE DES GRAND-MÈRES:
POURQUOI FAUT-IL DEMANDER CONSEIL
AUX GRAND-MÈRES ? » 

"THE GRANDMOTHERS’ EXPERIENCE: WHY
SHOULD WE SEEK ADVICE FROM
GRANDMOTHERS?"

 

Nearly 10,000 public school children
in the commune of Vélingara, with
whom the Grandmother project is
already working, will have access to
a printed version of the comic book
in their school. 

Senegal



READING ABOUT THE WORK ALREADY DONE BY THE GRANDMOTHER PROJECT
As part of my fellowship, I first had to read several reports produced by or in
collaboration with the Grandmother Project (GMP). This gave me a better
understanding of GMP's activities, their impact on communities, and the issues
of greatest concern to the organization. In particular, I read a booklet entitled
“Le rôle des aînés dans les sociétés africaines” [The Role of Elders in African
Societies], which is one of a series of five booklets developed by the GMP in
collaboration with communities, teachers, and the Vélingara Education and
Training Inspectorate (IEF). 

WRITING THE SCRIPT AND DIRECTIONS TO THE ILLUSTRATOR

After meeting with two members of GMP on skype, I wrote a story to
demonstrate that 1) grandmothers have many experiences that enable
them to better advise young people who are going through the same
stages of life and 2) grandmothers have many roles in Senegalese
society that need to be recognized by children and adolescents.

From May to July

During the month of July

During the month of August

ADJUSTMENTS AND MODIFICATIONS OF THE COMIC 
The first draft done by the illustrator was already excellent. However, I proposed
to make changes to standardize the colors of the characters' clothes to facilitate
the understanding of the story.

Mamadou Coulibaly, the program manager in Velingara, also proposed
modifications to the script to better adapt it to the local Halpulaar culture.

In August

Expected date: At the end of September, after the Senegalese team returns from vacation.

FINAL RESULT
Once the modifications are completed, the final version of the comic book will be
printed in Dakar (Senegal’s capital), laminated and distributed to teachers in the
schools of Vélingara.

ILLUSTRATOR'S WORK
From the indications I gave him, Daona Deonta, a very talented Togolese
illustrator with whom I worked several times during my stay in Togo, drew and
finalized the comic.
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yassa poulet maafe hako






